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PLANNING COMMITTEE MEETING 

HELD AT ARLINGTON HALL, COTTINGHAM  

AT 7:30pm ON TUESDAY 7th SEPTEMBER 2021 

 

MINUTES 

 

 

PRESENT:  Chairman: Cllr Casson 

Cllrs:  Abel, Jump, Kemp, Cantrell, Moore   

Clerk: Kay 

           

Members of the Public are welcome to attend meetings, but unless commenting on a specific 

planning application, are present for observation only. It should be noted that the Parish Council 

acts as a Consultee on applications and East Riding of Yorkshire Council make the final decision. 

Members of the Public can comment directly to East Riding of Yorkshire Council by visiting their 

website. 

 

 

1684 DECLARATION OF INTERESTS  

 

Cllrs Jump and Abel declared a personal interest in application 21/02563/PLF and did not 

vote 

 

1685 TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE APOLOGIES 

 

 Apologies received from Cllrs Medini, Kind, Green, and Knight 

 

 Resolved: Apologies accepted 

 

1686 TO RECEIVE CORRESPONDENCE, NOTICES OF DECISION (SEE ATTACHED 

SHEET) 

 

 1686.1   Notices of Decision were circulated to Councillors in advance of the meeting.  

 

 1686.2   The Clerk informed Cllrs of three pieces of correspondence received from East 

Riding Council highlighting a Public Spaces Protection Orders Review to be carried out in 

2022, a Local Access Forum meeting on the 15th September, and that, unfortunately, the 
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proposed bike shelter, due to be installed near to the Parkway shops, could no longer go 

ahead in that area but new locations were being investigated. 

 

 1686.3 Cllr Abel informed Cllrs that she had been approached by the Yorkshire Ambulance 

Service who wished to pay for a defibrillator to be installed near to the Parkway shops. Cllr 

Abel is currently in communication with several the shops to agree a suitable location.  

 

 Cllrs asked if the Clerk would highlight the location of existing defibrillators on the Parish 

Council noticeboards.  

 

 

1687 TO CONSIDER PLANNING APPLICATIONS OUTSTANDING SINCE THE DATE OF 

THE LAST MEETING (SEE ATTACHED SHEET) 

 

See Appendix A for full planning comments.   

 

 

1688 TO DISCUSS BASE STATION UPGRADE    

 

 Cllrs discussed a letter received from Clarke Telecom regarding an upgrade to the mast at 

Hallgate House and raised no objections   

 

 

1689    TO DISCUSS TRAFFIC REGULATIONS  

 

Cllrs discussed new traffic regulations proposed by East Riding Council on Hallgate, Link 

Road, Northgate, and Eppleworth Road. No objections were raised.    

 

1690 TO DISCUSS HGV ROUTES   

 

 Cllrs discussed the issue of HGVs going to the Cooperative supermarket taking the incorrect 

route and entering the main car park off King Street, causing traffic issues, rather than using 

Crescent Street 

 

 Resolved: Clerk to contact Cooperative  

 

1691    TO DISCUSS MAINTENANCE OF STREET SIGNS  

 

 Cllr Abel stated that she had asked for this item to be on the agenda at the close of the 

previous meeting but, in the meantime, many of the street signs she was concerned about 

have now been cleaned so no action was needed  

 

1692 ITEMS FOR THE NEXT AGENDA (DISCUSSION ITEMS ONLY)   

 

 Non received. 

 

Date of Next Planning (dependent on applications received): Tuesday 5th October 2021  

There was no other business, and the Chairman closed the meeting at 8:20 pm.  

 

………………………………………….. Chair of the Parish Council       


